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LESSON	NOTES	
	

How	to	Write	a	Song	Like	Coldplay	(Lesson	2)	
	
Somnambulant	writing	(dream	like	state,	clearing	the	brain,	opening	up	the	channel)	

One	the	most	interesting	characteristics	of	Martin's	writing	is	the	dream-like	nature	of	his	lyrics.		
That	 is	 to	 say,	 many	 of	 his	 songs	 contain	 a	 sort	 of	 non-literal,	 image	 and	 emotion-driven	
approach	to	language	that	captures	general	and	fragmented	sentiments	(rather	than	literal	and	
linear	story	lines).		This	style	is	reminiscent	of	dream	sequences	where	visuals	can	bounce	from	
scene	 to	 scene	 and	 none	 of	 the	 ordinary	 rules	 of	 reality	 apply	 as	 our	minds	 sort	 through	 the	
randomness	of	our	psyches.		Similarly,	Martin's	lyrics	sometimes	bounce	from	image	to	image	in	
a	non-linear	way,	drawing	on	all	sorts	of	poetic,	literary,	and	even	religious	imagery.		However,	
notwithstanding	 the	dreaminess	of	 the	 lyric,	 the	 language	 is	not	 so	poetic	 as	 to	 lose	 total	 grip	
with	reality.		There	always	seems	to	be	some	key	placement	of	lyrics	that	are	more	grounded	in	a	
specific	underlying	message	or	feeling,	so	that	listeners	can	relate	to	the	feeling	underpinning	the	
song.			
	
Let's	 take	 a	 look	 at	 a	 few	 examples	 of	 the	 lyric	 writing	 to	 examine	Martin's	 style	 to	 see	 this	
dynamic	in	action.		One	benefit	of	this	style	is	that	it's	effective	in	allowing	listeners	to	fill	in	the	
story	with	their	own	life	experience	while	soaking	up	the	imagery	from	Martin's	imagination.	
			
Clocks	for	instance,	has	the	following	lyrics,	which	seem	to	capture	a	frantic	and	racing	mind	that	
ultimately	accedes	to	the	somewhat	reverent	phrase	"You	are":	
	
The	lights	go	out	and	I	can't	be	saved	
Tides	that	I	tried	to	swim	against	
Have	brought	me	down	upon	my	knees	
Oh	I	beg,	I	beg	and	plead,	singing	
Come	out	of	the	things	unsaid	
Shoot	an	apple	off	my	head	and	a	
Trouble	that	can't	be	named	
A	tiger's	waiting	to	be	tamed,	singing	
	
You	are,	You	are	
	
The	 lyrics	 jump	 from	 image	 to	 image,	but	 also	all	 seem	 to	 fit	 the	mood	of	 the	 song,	 i.e.	 one	of	
contradictions	and	urgency.		The	lyrics	are	a	bit	cryptic	in	terms	of	what	they	mean.		According	to	
Jon	Wiederhon	 of	MTV	 News,	 the	 song	 is	 about	 the	 "helplessness	 of	 being	 in	 a	 dysfunctional	
relationship	 .	 .	 .	 [Martin]	 doesn't	 necessarily	want	 to	 escape."	 	However,	 the	 "You	 are"	 almost	
could	be	interpreted	as	being	a	reference	to	the	omnipresence	of	a	higher	power,	which	brings	
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relief	 from	the	chaotic	collage	of	 images,	maybe	harkening	to	Martin's	religious	roots.		 In	other	
words,	the	song	has	the	capacity	to	be	received	and	interpreted	differently	by	listeners	filling	in	
their	own	meanings.				
	
Here's	another	example,	from	Spies,	which	has	the	following	lyrics:		
	
I	awake	to	find	no	peace	of	mind	
I	said	how	do	you	live	as	a	fugitive	
Down	here	where	I	cannot	see	so	clear	
I	said,	what	do	I	know	
Show	me	the	right	way	to	go	
And	the	spies	came	out	of	the	water	
But	you're	feeling	so	bad	'cause	you	know	
But	the	spies	hide	out	in	every	corner	
But	you	can't	touch	them	no,	'cause	they're	all	spies	
They're	all	spies	
	
The	lyrics	are	reminiscent	of	a	bad	dream	having	these	odd	references	to	spies	coming	out	of	the	
water.		However,	they	seem	to	capture	an	aching	sense	of	being	a	fugitive	in	ordinary	society	and	
not	knowing	the	right	way	to	live,	and	the	imagery	used	really	creates	that	sense	of	tension	well.		
These,	again,	are	not	the	types	of	things	that	are	necessarily	on	a	person's	mind	in	their	ordinary	
everyday	waking	state.		There's	a	quasi-dreaminess	about	them.				
	
Chris	 Martin	 has	 been	 quoted	 as	 stating	 that	 he	 has	 two	 ways	 of	 entering	 into	 this	 sort	 of	
"somnambulant"	state	(sleep	wake)	to	write	songs.		His	first	technique	is	to	utilize	a	process	he	
calls	free-form	writing,	"where	you	take	a	pen	and	paper,	and	you	just	write	anything	for	twelve	
minutes	and	then	burn	it.		And	it	cleans	your	brain	out.	I	got	it	from	Einstein	—	not	personally,	of	
course.	 But	 that’s	what	 I	 got	 told	 he	 used	 to	 do	 just	 to	 kind	 of	 free	 his	 brain	 up."	 	(C.	Martin	
interview	 on	 Sirius	 XM).		 According	 to	 Martin,	 this	 process	 allows	 him	 to	 better	 access	 his	
creativity.			
	
The	second	thing	Martin	does	is	to	write	for	long	periods	of	time,	particularly	writing	late	into	
the	 night	(upwards	 of	 2	 and	 3am).		 In	 one	 interview	Martin	with	 Rolling	 Stone	Magazine,	 he	
stated	that	his	"bad	songs	come	from	me	and	my	knowledge	of	how	to	write	songs"	but	the	"good	
ones	come	from	somewhere	–	I	have	no	idea	where.	And	they	tend	to	be	sort	of	flying	around	at	
about	2:00	in	the	morning	.	 .	 .	[y]ou	just	have	to	be	there	to	catch	it".		That's	not	to	say	that	the	
process	 is	 just	 some	 fleeting	 magical	 undertaking	 that	 happens	 in	 darkness	 of	 the	 night.		 To	
Martin,	"craft	is	[still]	really	essential	.	.	.	that’s	why	most	good	musicians	know	a	lot	about	other	
people’s	music,"	but	you	can't	design	the	best	of	ideas,	those	are	just	inspired	from	somewhere	
else	 that	 artist's	have	 to	access.	For	Martin,	he	 seems	 to	 stumble	onto	his	best	material	 in	 the	
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middle	of	the	night	in	a	semi-sleep	state	(somnambulant)	after	playing	and	exploring	music	and	
words	for	extended	periods	of	time.			
	
Exercise	
	

1) Do	a	free-form	write.		Set	a	timer	for	12	minutes	and	write	down	whatever	enters	your	
mind	in	a	stream	of	consciousness	style	(i.e.	write	 literally	everything	you	think	 in	your	
mind,	don’t	edit	yourself	at	all).			

2) Combine	the	free-form	write	with	a	late	night	songwriting	session,	perhaps	before	you	
go	 to	 bed.	 	 You	 can	 attempt	 to	write	 lyrics	 first	 or	 sit	 at	 the	piano	 (or	 grab	 a	 guitar	 or	
ukulele)	and	come	up	with	some	musical	ideas	while	your	brain	is	drifting	into	a	dreamy	
state.	 	Or,	 if	 you	have	 some	 cool	 ideas	 saved	 somewhere	 (chord	progressions,	 etc),	 feel	
free	 to	 use	 those	 for	 your	 late	 night	 songwriting	 session,	 but	 try	 to	 tap	 into	 that	
somnambulant	vibe	for	this	exercise	(quasi	sleep-wake	state).		

	
Whether	 you	 too	 will	 have	 success	 with	 your	 writing	 by	 entering	 into	 a	 sleep/wake	 state	 in	
unknown,	but	could	be	worth	exploring	if	you	really	like	Coldplay's	vibe.			
	
	
Visit	www.songwritingresources.com	for	more	information	
	
Best	of	luck!			
	
-Mike	


